
Elementary School Building Committee
July 12, 2010
7pm
Town Building


MINUTES

Present: Lorraine Finnegan, Amy Hastings, Lynn Colletti,  Paul Griffin, Neil Joyce, Craig Martin, Steve Quinn, Gary Bernklow, Greg Irvine, David Korn, Henry Ricciuti (SMMA), Lynn Colletti

Audience:  Ann Needle (Stow Independent), Ted Perry, Pete Rhoads, Renee Parcher, Kevin Keenan, Lew Halprin, William Byron

Amy Hastings opened the meeting by taking questions from the audience.

· Kevin Keenan summarized a letter sent to the ESBC applauding the effort to get the bid out and on time.  Kevin asked about the approximate $8M of unallocated funding (due to the lower than expected bid).  He asked for a public commitment from the ESBC to keep the total cost lower as a result of this bid.  In other words, will the ESBC commit to not spending that “extra” money.  Saving roughly half of that money will result in lower property taxes for residents on the order of $50 to $150 per year.  Three questions were asked:

i. What is the actual cost savings of the lower bid?  The ESBC has said it will be approximately $5.2 Million.  Paul Griffin explained that this number is a result of the original $28M construction estimate.  The difference between the original estimate and the actual bid is approximately $5.2M.  What does the ESBC propose to do with this money?  

ii. Is that money going to be bonded or we going to “walk away” from that money.

iii. Explain the alternates 

ESBC response:


Alternates:

· Paul Griffin explained the alternates were in the project from the beginning.

· Amy noted that they were part of the original town meeting submission.

· Lorraine noted that they were backed out as a hedge against the bid coming in over budget.

Cost Savings:

· Paul Griffin explained that the overall contract with the MSBA is currently being altered to reflect the lower bid.  Because of that, the overall cost of the project will be estimated lower by the $5.2M.  As a result, there will not be “extra” funds in that amount available.

· Amy agreed and noted that the ESBC is committed to completing the project for the bid amount.

Bonding:

· Since the overall budget will be reduced by that amount, the “extra” funds will not be bonded.  Since the Stow Independent was in the audience, it was assumed that this would be made public in that forum.

1. Minutes Volunteer
a. Gary Bernklow volunteered to take the minutes
2. Approval of Minutes 6/7
a. Greg Irvine moved to approve the minutes of 6/7/2010 as submitted. Craig Martin 2nd.  The vote was unanimous with Lynn Colletti abstaining.

3. Schedule update: Neil/CMS
· Paul handed out new project schedule.

· Paul noted that they have informed Stella that they need to “pick up the pace”

· Several isolated circuits were cut inadvertently and will need to be diverted.

· Fire dept burn trailer and dumpster remains in place and they cannot move either.

· Paul suggests that the trailer be removed as part of the project

· Quick estimate of $5K for that to be done

· Not moving it will result in delays to the project

· Craig agrees that it should be done

· Michael Wood moved to have the project pay for the disposal of the trailer and dumpster not to exceed $5K.  Craig Martin 2nd.  Discussion:  The cars are to be taken by the FD.

· Vote: Unanimous.

4. Other OPM news
5. GC progress: contract(s), site prep, mobilization, etc.
· Contract is not 100% settled.  There is some issue with the District’s Attorney and the Stella contract in terms of coverage.  These are still being negotiated among the lawyers.  The bonds are fine and the basic insurance is fine.  GC a notice to proceed and the contract is supposed to be done this week.

· Comment Steve Quinn:  Not uncommon at the beginning of a project but because the project backed up so close to the award, the delay is more noticeable.

· Site Prep:

· According to Lorraine:  There is a wetlands issue with what the GC picked up on site vs. what was surveyed.

· Did a re-survey and found a discrepancy and Lorraine has since filed a request for amendment regarding the orders of condition.  Jamie Warren explained that the wetlands encroach much closer to the school than originally anticipated and encroaches well within the 35’ buffer zone.

· Request has been sent to ConsCom.  They have proposed additional requirements to address direct wetland impact with two enhancements including removal of shrubs and overgrowth of invasives along the wetland.  The project will cost.

· SMMA has instructed the GC to install a hay bale line around that wetland outline.  July 20 meeting on agenda set for meeting with ConsCom.  This will be the last part of the foundation to be laid. 

· Definitive idea of the costs associated following the meeting.

· Greg Irvine asked why were they off with the initial line?

· Simply a surveying error according to Jamie.

· Contractor not able to install hay bales around blacksmith shop due to restraints with the stone wall and property line.

· Jamie noted that it is not required to put hay bales there until phase II, so they have put the bales all around the site except for this area.

· Blacksmith shop:  Lorraine – had electrical engineer from Hudson Light and Power look at re-working the duct bank to avoid the blacksmith shop.

· Still going to be difficult getting that out with trenching, etc.  

· Stella understands that it will be gone by end of July.

· BoS asked all who are interested if they would move it within 4 weeks.

· One positive response from Shelburne Farms to relocate to the orchard.

· Two estimates from them came in very high.

· Third estimate from single entity will respond to BoS on July 15.

· If they don’t take it, BoS have authorized a “group of citizens” to de-construct and re-build at the old West School. To be done by the end of the month as well.

· Steve Quinn sked about the 500 ft maximum length from the pole to the building.  If this is not met (exceed 500 ft) then there would have to be another substation.  If the station were underground, HLP would not service it via manhole.  They will service the pole for free.

· Lynn Colletti asked if blasting and notification of blasting plan was part of site prep?  Paul said the plan was submitted and rejected, re-submitted and awaiting approvals.

6. New Business/Old Business
· Ammendments for Approval:

· From Stella in the amount of $315,645.45.  This is the cost of insurance and bonds for GC.   Requisition number 1, has been part of budget all along.  Application number 1.

· SQ moved that we pay Stella for application #1.

· Greg 2nd.

· Vote: Unanimous.

· For Approval:  These are already budgeted items that have not yet been allocated to specific line item

· Ammendment number 3 – SMMA - $138, 482 – covers hazmat observation, geotechnical observation, testing, mass historical, MassCHiPs, etc.  

· Michael Wood moved to pay amendment

· Craig Martin 2nd.

· Discussion:  Lynn Colletti asked if we are increasing the contract to SMMA?  Paul – not overall, just reallocation of monies.  Ammending the contract to increase SMMA’s contract

· Vote: Unanimous

· Ammendment 2, CMS $54,454 as budgeted

· Craig Martin moved to approve

· Greg Irvine 2nd.

· Vote: Unanimous

· Amy – Need CORI forms to be handed in.  Only two from committee have been submitted.  Greg in his office M-Th, 8-5 (at Pompo).

· SQ asked about community outreach.  Seems to be some confusion regarding how information can be obtained, etc.  Quick update would be appreciated by town.

· Paul suggested brief flyer in paper explaining everything.

· GB suggested guest column or space for ESBC update.  Someone will write an update and we’ll vote for it next meeting.

· Amy explained that there are changes to open meeting law and there is confusion regarding a political movement to postpone the changes until November, but they are in effect as of July 1st.  Changes are:  48 hours notice (not including Saturday), full agenda posted, no discussion via email.  

· Amy – Another issue is the BoS that Janet Stiles would be given chance to address her concerns on July 20th BoS meeting.  Charlie explained that this is in response to Janet’s complaints regarding the ESBC to the BoS.

· Janet submitted a grievance and BoS has allowed her to present her case, but she has no interest in talking about it anymore.  She has been given until the 14th to respond and then the case will be closed.

· As of now, she is not on the agenda for the 20th.

· Amy suggested that CMS forwards the minutes from the weekly project meetings for distribution to the whole committee.  Paul agreed.

· Steve Quinn asked to have the amendments prior to the meeting vote.  CMS promised that there would be amendments at every meeting from now on.  Gary Bernklow also asked for amendments to be sent prior to meetings if available.

7. Next meeting set for August 9th

8. Stever Quinn moved to adjourn.  Craig Martin 2nd.  Vote was unanimous at 8:48 pm.

Respectfully submitted by Gary M. Bernklow

8/09/2010


